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SSAA NSW NRB Members 
 
 
This month has been a busy month for the NRB committee. 
 
We have had a change of RO’s at the general shoot for next year, with Neville Budge taking over as the 
leading RO and Trevor Williams will be his main assistant RO. Trevor Williams is the person to contact for all 
range bookings for the general shoots. He can be contacted on Ph 0422732402. You can find Neville’s 
contact number on the range program which should be available around Christmas via email and from our 
website www.ssaarnb.com.au any further updates will be advised by email, Facebook and the web. 
 
The 300 Fly shoot has also got a new Discipline Captain in Trevor Williams with his daughter Natonya as 
assistant RO. 
 
The range Wi-Fi has been installed this week and once configured will allow for easier range attendance 
making reporting at both ranges a much easier process. 
 
The guttering at the Purcell range has been approved by the committee which should relieve a lot of 
ground water especially around the club house. 
 
The car park at the rifle shed has had a second load of fill added to it and once that settles may still need a 
bit more. 
 
The second round of paperwork for the DPI / Crown Lands applications in relation to the rifle shed 
extensions has been submitted so we must wait for a response from them in the new year. 
 
The feral deer program that was conducted early this month was well received with the organizers 
indicating they wish to utilize our range again in the new year. 
 
 
 
Now for the big one, 
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The SSAA NSW NRB Committee is very pleased to advise that we have organized a major raffle for the club. 
This will be a three-stage prize pool, 
 
1st prize will be a SPIKA package kindly donated by Suffolk’s Outdoor Sports and SPIKA consisting of. 
Gun Vise 
Sling and Bipod 
Trigger Lock 
Cap 
Target Pack 
Front and Rear Rest Bags 
Earmuffs 
 
2nd prize kindly donated by North Coast Firearms consisting of Leopold products. 
Range Bag 
Leupold Knives x 2 
Leupold Drink Bottle x 2  
Caps x 2  
 
1st Prize value is about $600.00 
2nd Prize is about $250.00  
3rd Prize is going to be a lucky door prize at the AGM at which any member attending the AGM will receive a 
ticket. It’s a mystery prize valued at about $200.00 
 
Tickets go on sale in January2022 and will be available at the range the same time as the range passes 
 
Tickets will be; 
$2.00 each 
3 for $5.00  
7 for $10.00 
 
The committee has also decided to donate 10% of the money raised to a local charity 
 
Finally, the SSAA NSW NRB Committee would like to thank everyone for their support in the last 3 months 
and we wish every NRB member a happy and safe Xmas and New Year and we hope to see everyone back 
at the range in January.  
 
 
Thanks 
 
  
SSAA NSW NRB President 
SSAA NSW NRB Committee 
 
Signed on behalf of SSAA NSW Executives / Committee  
SSAA NSW NRB Secretary  
 
 
 
 
 
Tony Watkins 
 
18 December 2021 
 


